Minutes of the Meeting and AGM of Osmotherley Area
Parish Council held at Osmotherley Village Hall 
 On Thursday 17th May 2018
1. Election of Chairman and Declaration of Acceptance
The current Chairman (Mr T Swales) indicated he was standing down as Chairman. Mr N Coward and Mr T Swales proposed Mr M Stafford, who indicated his willingness to stand as Chairman, which was accepted unanimously by all present. The incoming Chairman thanked the outgoing Chairman for all his hard work in the past and hoped for his continued support in the future.
Present   Mr T Swales (Chairman), Mr M Stafford (Vice Chairman), Mr N Coward, Mr N Ward, Mr M Laverick, Mr R Harker, Mr Bob Manners and HDC/NYCC ward Member Cllr D Hugill 

2. Apologies  
Mr D Manging Mrs A Atkinson, Mr T Wood and Mr M Reid 
3. Minutes of the meeting of 19th April 2018 were approved and signed by the Chairman 
4. Election of Vice Chairman
It was proposed by Mr T Swales and Mr N Coward that Mr B Manners be appointed as Vice chairman. He indicated his willingness to stand and this was accepted unanimously by the council.

5. Public Forum 
A member of the public attended to discuss the planning application at 8.4. NC declared an interest as he had advised the applicant regarding the application. The applicant explained the thinking behind the ‘extensive’ nature of the proposal and following a lengthy discussion the council took on board the applicants explanation.
6. Matters arising:
 6.1 Items not on the agenda

Further to last meeting report the Clerk confirmed that YLCA had notified all parish councils that the need to appoint a DPO was ‘hopefully’ likely to be dropped from the legislation, avoiding additional expense to small authorities.

The Clerk confirmed he would be continuing the exercise of conforming to the GDPR. 

TS gave an update on the Community Bus parking issues, discussed at previous meetings. Broadacres had been approached to comment and correspondence is expected to be received soon. The chairman would be meeting further with a resident of Westfields and emails have been received still expressing concern that not enough progress had been made. Commitment had been made by the council to look further into the possibility of developing another parking site however after enquiries the cost was deemed to be too great at this time to develop the area for parking. It was agreed that the current site, paid for and with the agreement of the landowner should continue to be used.
The Clerk reported that the continuing issues with the Post Office had not been resolved and a contact was provided to the Clerk to continue the query.

6.2 Police matters 
A written report was provided by Stokesley Police and representatives of the police attended to answer any questions. The following incidents were reported:

 Suspicious Circumstances:

16/04/2018 – Report of a vehicle parked up overnight at the bottom of Osmotherley Mill Track deemed suspicious. Call with good intent, vehicle recovered the next day by owner.

04/05/2018 08.00hrs – Report of a male stood in a layby on the A19, deemed suspicious. Officer attended and checked males’ welfare. Call with good intent as he was completing a traffic survey. 

04/05/2018 21.00hrs – Member of public reports possible find of human remains at Thimbleby. Officer attends, call with good intent as found to be remains of a rabbit.

11/05/2018 11.51hrs – Rubbish dumped at Thimbleby believed to be from a cannabis farm. Officer attended, already being dealt with by the council.

6.3 Highways 
The Chairman reported that the lampposts, newly installed at North End were still not working and would look into further.
Parking at the corner of School Lane and West End was yet again becoming an issue and the council discussed the possibility of putting yellow lines down to alleviate the matter. Highways would however need to approve.

Another bollard had been damaged on North End and those responsible would be approached to recompense repair costs. 

NW reported potholes in West Harlsey and the Clerk asked for details.

6.4 NYCC 
DH reported that Broadband would soon be coming to Kirby Sigston 
6.5 HDC & NYMNP 
DH reported that HDC would soon be revising waste collection routes and would be communicating with residents affected.
The NPA have arranged a planning training session on the 5th June and the Clerk invited members to attend if available.

6.6 Maintenance 
TS highlighted the areas of work still to do. These included the toilet walls, the bus shelter, cemetery tree issues and grass cutting on North End.
6.7 Village Hall

Keys to the Village Hall and Supper Room were suggested to be made for the council to use.
6.8 Play Area Update

The Clerk highlighted the process we have gone through to get to the point at which a supplier had attended the play area site, met with village residents, the Chairman and the Clerk, before compiling an estimate to fulfil the requirements as agreed by those present. 

The community representative had then proposed further amendments to the ‘wish-list’ and these were presented for consideration.

The Clerk had attended a meeting with Hambleton to determine sources of grant aid and had begun a claim for £10000 from lottery funding.
It was agreed to pursue other funding opportunities to determine the extent of the eventual refurbishment of the play area.

No further progress has been made with the lease agreement with Yorkshire Water.
  7. Correspondence
Most correspondence is now electronic and is forwarded when received so Members can therefore raise concerns or comments by email to the Clerk should it need to be an agenda item. These items will only be minuted if they are discussed at a meeting.
    8. Planning.

              a)    Applications.

8.1 28 South End, Osmotherley - construction of replacement part two storey/part single storey rear extension following demolition of outbuilding – No comments received, Approve
8.2 21 North End, Osmotherley - construction of detached domestic building for use as home office following demolition of 2 no. outbuildings – – No comments received, Approve
8.3 West View, High Lane, Kirby Sigston – Construction of annex with adjoining car port and utility room – Approved with comments
8.4 Woodlands Farm, Thimbleby – Construction of agricultural building for storage, with workshop & plant – Approved with comments
              b)    Decisions. 

None

   c)    Enforcement


None
    9 a, b c.& d   Accounts
The Clerk presented two reports for consideration. The monthly report showed amounts to the 5th May 2018.
	
	
	
	

	Income reported at last meeting
	
	£0.00
	

	
	
	
	

	a) Receipts in the period:
	
	
	

	Honesty Box
	£127.99
	
	

	HMRC Vat Refund
	£2,093.42
	
	

	Hambleton DC Precept
	£6,625.00
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Total income for the period
	
	£8,846.41
	

	
	
	
	

	Revised 2017/18 income to 5th May 2018
	
	
	£8,846.41

	
	
	
	

	Expenditure reported to last meeting 
	
	£0.00
	

	
	
	
	

	b) Payments in the period:
	
	
	

	Yorkshire Water
	101.50
	
	

	Yorkshire Water
	3.00
	
	

	J.Robinson - Expenses
	139.19
	
	

	Zurich Mutual - Liability Insurance
	436.38
	
	

	Osmotherley Village Hall - Hire
	8.00
	
	

	Maureen Hague - Internal Audit Fee
	25.00
	
	

	YLCA - Annual Fee
	304.00
	
	

	TP Jones - Payroll Fees
	58.50
	
	

	Printroom
	60.00
	
	

	YLCA - GDPR Training
	45.00
	
	

	Pearson Groundcare - Bollard Repairs 
	220.00
	
	

	Yorkshire Water
	101.50
	
	

	Yorkshire Water
	3.00
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Total Expenditure for the period
	
	£1,505.07
	

	
	
	
	

	Revised 2017/18 expenditure to 5th May 2018
	
	
	£1,505.07

	
	
	
	

	           c)  Funds:
	
	
	

	Surplus/(Deficit) for Period (Income less Exp)
	
	£7,341.34
	

	Funds B/Fwd From last meeting
	
	£28,886.72
	

	Funds C/Fwd to next meeting
	
	£36,228.06
	

	
	
	
	

	             Represented by:
	
	
	

	Balance of HSBC a/c                         
	
	£14,380.85
	

	Skipton Bond,                                      
	
	£21,847.21
	

	Total Funds as at 5th May 2018                
	
	£36,228.06
	

	
	
	
	

	Items Presented for Payment at Meeting:
	
	
	

	Sam Turner & Sons
	30.46
	
	


 d) External Audit Return 2017/18
The Clerk presented the figures for return on last year’s accounts to the External Auditor.
     10. Any Other Business
Further to last month’s meeting the cobbled area on North End had been completed.
A letter of thanks was asked to be sent to Cote Ghyll for the litter picking done in the area of the caravan park.

Further to last month’s meeting it was agreed to invite the officer from Hambleton to discuss recycling and litter picking.

   11. Press Items
It was agreed that the minutes be included on the website and a summary of the discussions at this meeting be included in the next Messenger newsletter.
  12. Date of next meeting :Thursday 21st June 2018 in the Supper Room, Village Hall, Osmotherley at 7.00pm prompt. 
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